

Uxbridge Minor Lacrosse Association

The Ontario Lacrosse Association

Meeting Minutes: May 4, 2023

Location: HBee Office

Present: Dalton O'Neill, Victoria O'Neill, Leo Taillon, Mark Stoddart, Jaclyn Pollard, Ryan Cowan, Ben Weatherbee, Mark Stoddart

Recorder: Victoria O'Neill

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm. Minutes from last meeting approved.

President's report – Dalton O'Neill

- Nets delivered to each pad (4 in each)
- Extra clothing is also in cages.
- Need pinnies from Adam (Next Level)
- Need balls ordered. Managers should put in the budget
- House league – Ty working on program
- Jaclyn/Leo to make timekeeper google sheet to centralize and managers can have access
- Steve has set up shot clocks. Extra batteries for shot clock remotes
- Clothing in for rep order. Leo will check prices and payment can be via credit card or e-transfer
- Lee will open snack bar for us. Send her to the website
- Pull things outside of locker to sort it. Hope to get rid of access storage. Field nets are the only issue.
- Foldable box nets for box for next year

Registrar/Director of field/Vice President of Rep Program – Leo Taillon and Steve

- Can add rep fees in clothing invoice

Director of House League – Tyler Pollard

- We have pad time Tuesday/Thursday 5:30-9:30pm
- Lawn signs and banners for first day of house league
- Clothes will be in for HL the following week
- Check-in registration list
- Goalie equipment for HL (in June 20th)
- What we need (set up 5pm) – Folding tables (ask Scugog), banners (Dalton will look), pinnies by age group at check in, pens, highlighters, tape and marker,
- VOLUNTEERS – 5pm (Melissa, Ty, Leo, Victoria, Dalton)

Uxbridge Minor Lacrosse Association

The Ontario Lacrosse Association

- June 6th HL – start in Uxbridge (May 23rd for rep) and go to the 20th of June. On 27th they go to Scugog. 22nd and 29th are in Uxbridge
 - **Softlax 34 kids (5:30-6:15pm)**
 - **PPW 31 (6:15-7:15pm)**
 - **U9/11/13 27 (7:15pm-8:15pm)**
 - **92 total HL**
- Rep paperweight can come to HL every other Tuesday and will not have to pay in the event that we get a full sponsorship for HL, in the event we do not have that, would be \$150
- Dalton will cost HL medals for jamboree

Director of Sponsorship and Promotion – Jaclyn

- \$5,200 raised through league sponsorships

Director of Social Media – Ryan Cowan

- Ryan to continue on social push.

Director of Coaching and Player Development - Mark Stoddart

- Field is going well

Treasurer – Melissa

- Constitution has been signed
- Finances look good
- McGregor fundraiser – perhaps all rep teams go in together?

Motion to adjourn at 8:10pm – first Leo, second Dalton, all in favour.

Next meeting: Monday, May 29th @ 7:00pm